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THE OAS AND THE SUMMITS OF THE AMERICAS PROCESS
  The Summits of the Americas Process has been vital in helping to transform the OAS and the inter-American system over the past 11 years.  At the First Summit of the Americas, held in Miami in December 1994, the OAS and various international organizations made

recommendations that outlined Summit priorities, and proposed concrete policies to carry
them out.  Since then and in subsequent Summits, a revitalized OAS has become the main 

forum for hemispheric dialogue, playing a key role in following up on mandates and in

 preparing for future Summits.

Since its establishment in 1998, what is now called the OAS Summits of the Americas Secretariat has been the bridge between the OAS and the Summits Process.  The Organization’s responsibilities

include the announcement and organization of ministerial meetings through its specialized offices and 
political bodies, the participation of civil society in OAS activities and efforts to support the implementation of Summit mandates in the 34 OAS member states. 

The Plans of Action adopted by the various ministerial meetings and other specialized meetings have become key mechanisms for implementing Summit mandates.  In areas such as education, culture, sustainable development, 
labor, trade, justice and transportation, the OAS, as the Summit technical secretariat, works with the countries to formulate hemispheric cooperation policies that are designed to implement initiatives and programs.  Ministerial-level actions, along with the work of national governments and specialized international organizations in the region, constitute the operative level of the Summits of the Americas Process. 

The 1995 General Assembly, responding to the mandates of the First Summit, created the Committee on Inter-American Summits Management and Civil Society Participation in OAS Activities, to ensure an effective and
 appropriate follow-up of the actions entrusted to the OAS by the hemisphere’s leaders. The Committee also coordinates the OAS role in preparing for, participating in and following up on
the Summits and facilitates civil society participation in the Summits of the Americas Process.  Resolutions approved by the OAS General Assembly respond to the Summit 
Plans of Action and incorporate those mandates into the work of the OAS.  

The OAS has also made important efforts to intensify the participation of social actors in government decision-making. The open, transparent policy of involving other actors in the process, to offer proposals and recommendations on different aspects of the Summit agenda, has been carried out through forums, seminars and roundtable discussions, which create a space for
 exchanging ideas and making recommendations. 

The commitments reflected in the Declarations and Plans of Actions of the Summits of the Americas guide the work plans of the OAS political bodies and
the General Secretariat, and help maintain a close relationship with the Summit Implementation Review Group (SIRG), the organizations and international agencies
that belong to the Joint Summit Working Group (JSWG), the ministerial meetings and civil society. 

The Summits of the Americas Process now guides the work of the OAS, which in turn ensures that presidential initiatives are synchronized with national and regional actions and programs. 
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                               www.summitsoftheamericas.org
